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RECOMMENDATION:  The Administration recommends the Council consider the 
recommendation in the attached letter from the Mayor and reappoint Jessica Andrew 
as a member of the Police Civilian Review Board. 



ERIN MENDENHALL 
Mayor

OFFICE OF THE MAYOR 

P.O. BOX 145474 
451 SOUTH STATE STREET, ROOM 306 
SALT LAKE CITY, UT 84114-5474 

WWW.SLCMAYOR.COM 
TEL 801-535-7704 

December 10, 2020 

Salt Lake City Council 
451 S State Street Room 304 
PO Box 145476 
Salt Lake City, Utah 84114 

Dear Councilmember Wharton, 

Listed below is my recommendation for membership reappointment to the Police Civilian Review Board: 

Jessica Andrew – to be reappointed for a term ending November 21, 2021. Jessica recently moved to D1 
from D7. The board's D1 seat was recently vacated by Kevin Park who was term limited. We are 
recommending Jessica finish her first time in the now vacant D1 seat. 

I respectfully ask your consideration and support for this reappointment. 

Respectfully, 

Erin Mendenhall, Mayor 

Cc: File 
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